
June 21, 2005

Honorable Mayor and Members of   Regular Meeting of
The Hermosa Beach City Council June 28, 2005

AVPNext Beach Volleyball Tournament

Recommendation

Parks, Recreation and Community Resources Advisory Commission recommends that Council 
approve the request for AVPNext Beach Volleyball Tournament.   

Background

The Department of Community Resources received an event application from Joseph Boken, 
AVPNext Program Manager, requesting permission to conduct a two-day beach volleyball 
tournament September 17-18, 2005.  This is an amateur tournament.    

The tournament will utilize existing nets on both the south and north sides of the Pier.  Spectator 
seating is sand-seating only; no bleachers.  One-day set-up required September 16, 2005.  Tear-
down to be completed September 18, 2005 at completion of tournament.  

Anticipated number of participants is 200 and spectator crowd of 500.  The prize purse is 
$20,000; $10,000 men and $10,000 women.  There is no commercial sponsorship.  AVP signage 
only.  

Fiscal Impact

Permit Fee $4,310

Set-Up Fee $200

Amplification Permit Fee $47

Police Officers $910

Fire Inspection $201

Parking $90

CR Dept. Staff Fee $300

Total $6,058

Respectfully submitted, Concur, 

Lisa Lynn Stephen Burrell
Community Resources Director City Manager

Noted for Fiscal Impact,

_____________________________
Viki Copeland
Finance Director   


